NEW HOLLAND PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES

Clerk to the Council: Deb Hotson

Telephone: 0784 220 1877

Email: theparishcouncil@outlook.com


Minutes of the monthly meeting of New Holland Parish Council held at 7pm on Wednesday 21st June, 2017 at New Holland Primary School, School Lane, New Holland.  
Present:

Cllr Ascher, Cllr G Booker, Cllr O Booker, Cllr H Graves, Cllr Harris, Cllr Rank & Cllr Woodhead. 

Also present:
Cllr Hannigan, Cllr Wells & 4 residents.

Deb Hotson – Clerk to the Council.
Public Participation

Mr Skipworth asked for an update on the parking issues.  Cllr Woodhead stated that he has asked Mr Howarth about the available parking at the site.  Mr Howarth stated that the current car parking facilities are being concreted which will improve and increase the number of spaces available.   The Windows & Doors car park is now nearing completion and should be operational by 26th June.  This will be lined out when the concrete is completely dry in around a months’ time.  The trailer park and car park are also being resurfaced and that will be completed mid-August.
At the last meeting rumours on the construction of another building were muted.  Mr Howarth stated that there are no plans to construct a building.

NLC are also in the process of putting in double yellow lines on Barrow Road.

Concerns were raised about the state of the hedge on Manchester Square – Clerk has asked NLC to litter pick and cut back.

The post office collection box on Westburn Avenue has collapsed – Clerk to report to Royal Mail.

It was suggested that Barrow Road is made into a one-way system – agenda item for the next meeting when consulting the public will be discussed to gauge their thoughts.

Cllr Hannigan stated that NLC would look at erecting a temporary sign before the roundabout informing vehicles that HGV should turn left only.  Beyond the roundabout a further sign would be erected stating that there was no access and the businesses would be listed.

The road signage at the roundabout still have not been replaced and are in a bad state due to vandalism.  Clerk to contact NLC copying in the Ward Cllrs.

Cllr Woodhead opened the meeting.


1706/06
Apologies for absence


Apologies for absence received from Cllr Graves & Cllr Haberghan.
1706/07
Declaration of Interest

a. To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed    below. Members declaring interests should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
Cllr Ascher declared a personal interest in agenda item 1706/16b.
b. To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.

None outstanding.
1706/08
Minutes of Previous meeting

The Minutes of the Parish Council meetings held on 24th May, 2017 were approved and signed as a true and correct record.
1706/09
Clerk’s Report 

a. Clerk has contact NLC with regard to the yellow lines and the placement of cones.  Cllr Hannigan is taking this matter up.

b. Clerk has contacted NLC Tim Allen with regard to the registration of a village green.  Agenda item.

c. Clerk has asked NLC to cut the hedge and verge along the boundary of Manchester Square.  Works have been requested.
d. Paperwork provided to the new Cllrs who will return at the next meeting.

e. Clerk has reported the litter bin on the roundabout which hasn’t been emptied for some time.  This still has not been emptied.
f. Clerk has contact NLC with regard to the footpath on the bypass which is yet to be repaired, the drain outside Regents Terrace, again this has been outstanding for over a year.  This still has not been done.
Clerk to create a list and send to Cllr Hannigan to take up with NLC Highways.
g. The Clerk has asked for advice on when the gullies can be cleaned and cars moved from Barrow Road into the playing field.  No response received to date.  Clerk to add to the list for Ward Cllrs.
h. Draft letter issued to Cllr G Booker with regard to the placement of a dog bin in the Wentworth Road vicinity.  Agenda item.

i. Clerk has asked for a training session on Being a Good Cllr.  This is yet to be arranged but will be in the autumn some time.

1706/10
Report from Ward Cllrs on NLC issues 

To receive a report from the Ward Councillors on North Lincolnshire Council issues.



Apologies received from Cllr Clark.


Cllr Hannigan stated that most areas had been covered in the previous items but stated that he recognised the problems the parish was having with HGV and is trying to put a solution in place.



The Parish Council along with resident have received an order to place TPO’s on all trees on Manchester Square.


Cllr Wells informed the Council that Cllr Rob Waltham had received an MBE. 
1706/11
Delegate Reports

a. To receive a report from the Recreation Ground Committee, determining any actions required.
Cllr Ascher informed the Council that a car boot was being held on 25/06 at 11am for trader’s ad 12noon for the public.
b. To receive an update with regard to the Community Centre determining actions required with regard to the following items: -

· Works.
A meeting had been held with the builder last Tuesday and all is going well.  What was thought to be rising damp was a leaking pipe which is being repaired.  The small flat roof needs repairing and quotes are being sought.  
The Clerk had obtained a quote at cost for signage which included signage 1800mm x 900mm and 1200mm x 900mm with New Holland Community Centre.  Resolved – Clerk to place the order.

The roof tiles had been supplied by the Tileries and were now on the extension roof to the rear of the centre.

A further building meeting will be held next week.

The flooring had been chosen for the function room.

A meeting had been held yesterday with Howden Kitchens who are preparing a quote and providing funding towards the costs.
· Any other relevant items.
There had been some graffiti on the frontage of the centre – to small area but to ensure this does not spread Cllr Ascher has agreed to paint these out as soon as possible.  Cllr Woodhead to take a look at the CCTV to see if any footage of the vandals.

Cllr H Graves suggested the school children could paint a mural on the centre – this could be considered later when the centre was up and running.
c. To receive an update from the Railway & Transport representative with regard to the station determining actions required.
Cllr Rank stated a meeting had been held on 11/06.  The grass had been cut and looked better.  A copy of the minutes was requested and confirmation of who asked for a guarantee that if the Parish Council took on its maintenance what guarantee would there be that this would remain with the Parish Council.  Clerk to forward the minutes and to check with ERNLLCA for advice on taking on the maintenance of the station.
d. To receive a report on the Tour of Britain event determining actions required.
The bikes had been distributed to the groups in the village and had been provided with £5 each to decorate the bikes.  These will be put out in their locations from 1st July.
Plants had been purchased by a resident who was maintaining the bed on the junction of School Lane which looked great.  Cost of plants to be reimbursed.
e. To receive a report on the registration of a village green determining any actions required.
The Clerk and Cllr N Graves had attended a meeting on Monday 12th June with NLC.  NLC had requested the Parish Council complete the relevant forms for the village green application.
f. To determine actions required with regard to the provisions of setting up of allotments.

Cllr H Graves to gauge resident’s thoughts on setting up allotments.  Clerk to put some information on to the website.
1706/12
Police Matters / NATs / Neighbourhood Watch (NHW) 

a. To receive comments on police matters, determining any actions required.
The next meeting is scheduled for 06/07.  Cllr Hannigan stated that there was a new Chief Constable Lee Freeman a Grimsby born man.  Cllr Hannigan had met with him and he stated he was committed to better policing.  The north and south would be split again and the staffing programme would be brought forward.  Rural areas would be covered more effectively.
There had been some vandalism on the Recreation Ground, this needs to be reported in the future to ensure the police have a full picture of activities in the area. 
b. To be notified of any CCTV requests for footage which have been made to the Parish Council from Humberside Police.

No requests have been received.
1706/13
Highways / Footpaths / NLC issues

a. To notify the Clerk of any issues to be taken up with NLC.
No further issues raised.
b. To receive an update with regard to the small piece of land on Oxmarsh Lane currently owned by NLC.
At the meeting, the Clerk and Cllr N Graves attended at NLC they were informed that the PROW would be dealt with before the land was transferred to the Parish Council.
c. To receive an update with regard to the placement of a larger centre piece on to the roundabout determining actions required.

Cllr Hannigan stated that this request did not fit in with NLC current policy so the policy was to be reviewed.  It could be that the Parish Council cover an item under their public liability cover.
1706/14
Planning 

To receive any decisions made by North Lincolnshire and to consider the following applications received by NLC.

2017/765 - Advertisement consent to display signs on roundabouts to include the following locations:- A15/A1077 Ferriby Road Barton Interchange, A1077 Ferriby Road/Forkdale RAB, A15/M180 Elsham, A18/Bigby Road/Monument Roundabout, Barrow Road RAB/New Holland, B1216 Ferry Road West/Neap House RAB Flixborough, Maltkiln Road Waters Edge, Bowmandale/Millfields, Schipol Way/Franklin Way Humberside Airport, Franklin Way/Humberside Airport Terminal, Ramsden Lane/Bloom Road, Waldo Way/Nisa Way RAB, Bloom Lane/Waldo Way/Nisa Way RAB, A18 Humberside Airport Kirmington, A18 Kings Road/Barnetby Top, A160 Humber Road/Habrough Road/Top Road Killingholme and A160 Humber Road/A1173 Manby Road Immingham at various roundabouts within the eastern area of North Lincolnshire.
Resolved – object as this would not be in keeping with the rural area that the Parish Council are trying to create in the village.
2017/825 – planning permission to erect a lime products storage building at New Holland Bulk Services, Old Ferry Terminal, New Holland.

Resolved – no objection but to request a dust monitor is put in place.
The following application will be submitted to NLC under the Clerks delegated powers as no objection or comment.

2017/641 – planning permission for extension to a timber processing shed with associated silos at Lincoln Castle Hotel, Barrow Road.
Clerk to include on the list to Ward Cllrs the Dog Grooming application which expires on 1st July.
1706/15
Correspondence for Discussion/Decision

a. To be notified of the Community Energy – through social innovation – a EU funded initiative determining any actions required.
Item noted.
b. To determine the response to the ERNLLCA Resolution to the 2017 Annual General Meeting.
Item noted.
c. To be notified of the Red Ensign correspondence determining actions required.
Resolved – the council will not purchase a flag this year but will look into purchasing a flag pole in the future.
Correspondence for Information

d. ERNLLCA May Newsletter.

e. Highway report updates.

f. Response from NLC with regard to the usage of the PROW on Peploe Lane.

1706/16
Accounts

a. To consider the purchase of dog/litter bins to be located in the areas around Wentworth Road and Fulford Road.
Cllr G Booker had been in contact with the owner of the piece of land for sale in Westburn Avenue who had agreed that a dog/litter bin could be erected in front of the land on the verge.  Clerk to order the bin from NLC.
b. To approve the monthly accounts for payment.  See financial report.

Resolved – approval of the monthly accounts for payment.
	05.06.17
	Online
	Zurich Insurance
	Insurance renewal
	£276.72

	05.06.17
	Online 
	British Gas
	Centre
	£7.27

	20.06.17
	Online
	P Denston
	Building Work - Centre
	£16,627.81

	20.06.17
	Online
	D Hotson
	Salary
	£498.07

	20.06.17
	Online
	HMRC
	Tax 
	£42.00

	20.06.17
	Online
	N Graves
	Expenses
	£68.00

	20.06.17
	1043
	D Harness
	Plants – School Lane
	£30.00

	20.06.17
	Online
	M Skipworth
	Ground maintenance
	£175.00


1706/17
Minor Items

a. To take any points from members.
· It had been noted that children were playing in the dyke along the Millennium Walk which was dangerous as the water was deep.  Clerk to email Cllr Wells who will in turn contact the Internal Drainage Board to ask for signage to be erected stating ‘deep water’.
Clerk to ask if NLC can cut the grass up to the dyke to make it more visible.

b. Matters of correspondence for information which arrived after the agenda was posted.

· NLC Tree Preservation Order for Manchester Square.  Item noted.
· BCCRP Minutes of the AGM 06/06/17.

· NLC Time Trail Project Proposal.

· NLC Community Champion Award – to be placed onto the notice board.

· ERNLLCA – TU Pay Claim 2018/19.  Item for the next agenda.

1706/18
Agenda Items for the next meeting – 

· ERNLLCA – TU Pay Claim 2018/19.
· Mandate review.

· Tree planting – bypass/Barrow Road.

· Daffodil and wild flower planting.

· Dyke.

1706/19
To confirm the date and time of the next meeting as 19th July, 2017 at 6.30pm at the New Holland Primary School, School Lane, New Holland.

1706/20
To consider the exclusion of the public and press in accordance with the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 s1(2) due to the confidential nature of the items to be discussed

Resolved – the meeting was closed to the public and press and residents left the meeting.

Clerks Contract of Employment.

Resolved – Clerks hours of work to be increased to 10 hours per week.  SCP scale increased to 26.  Contract of employment to be reviewed to reflect the changes.  Unanimously in favour.

        The meeting closed at 8pm.
- 24 -
Signed:
Date: 19th July, 2017


